
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 1, Issue 7 

Thursday March 21st, 2019  

TERM DATES 

March 
Friday, 22nd 

Social Friday Night - 
please see details further in 

 April 
Monday, 1st 
Tuesday, 2nd 
Wednesday, 3rd 

Gr’s. 4-6 School Camp 

Sunday, 24th 
10:30am 

First Reconciliation 
Commitment Mass 

 
Thurs. 4th 

LENT & Liturgy - Library 
2.40pm 

Monday, 25th School Photos  

 

Friday, 5th 

Last day of Term 1 -  
Dress Up Day 
2:30 finish - (Buses will run 
to this early finish) 
Easter Bonnet Parade - 12:30 
followed by Easter Egg Raffle 
Fish & Chips Lunch supplied 

Monday, 25th 
Life Education Van - 
Parent Information Session 
9:00-10:00am 

 

Tuesday, 23rd Term 2 Resumes 

Tuesday, 26th Life Education Van  

 

Thursday, 25th 
ANZAC Day - Public Holiday 
ANZAC March - Town Hall 
8:45am 

Thurs. 28th 
NAPLAN Practice Online Test-
ing - No Assembly today 

 May 
Tuesday, 7th 
7:00pm 

Sacrament of 
First Reconciliation 

Friday, 29th 
SCHOOL CLOSURE - 
STAFF P.D. 

 
  

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Our School Vision 
We are an empowered and sustainable learning community,  
centred in faith and united in our respect and responsibility for all of        
creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, learning, caring and  
growing together.  

 



 

  

 
Dear Jesus, 
During these unsettled times we pray for reform. For an ethical, har-
monious and compassionate church. One which is truly 
reflective of your teachings. One that is good, right, relevant  
and true. 

Dear Families, Parishioners and Friends, 
 
Our children have talked very positively about the weekend parish celebrations of 
St. Patrick’s day.  
It is not surprising that some of our senior parishioners told me that the children 
brought great joy and laughter into the church. The sense of community was 
strong as the young and senior came together strengthening their sense of  
belonging. Indeed, our church is in a process of great upheaval. It is heartening 
that our current Archbishop Peter Comensoli called for a new way for the church, 

suggesting the legacy of St Patrick of Ireland could be a model upon which the Archdiocese of  
Melbourne could rebuild. St Patrick was a man of prayer, a refugee; a justice seeker and a creative 
teacher.   
 

Delivering the St. Patrick Oration in Melbourne, he called on the Catholic faithful to embrace a future 
that moved away from the church's institutional centre and relocated it among "our local neighbour-
hoods of grace.  
 

Yes the landscape of our catholic communities has shifted which makes way for renewal and an  
opportunity to rediscover a knowledge, language and pedagogy that can transform lives. 
 

Bishop Comensoli also said, “New ground needs to be prepared 
so that the Gospel seeds may be replanted among us."  
 

In terms of our church, it brings us great hope that we have  
entered a time where the church is seen as its people who can 
consider what it is their local communities need to thrive as 
Christians for the greater good of all.   
 

At this week’s reconciliation meeting Denise Arnell spoke about 
what we want for our children as listed in the slide. Thankfully 
the landscape is changing. We need no longer see the church as 
an institution, rather as communities of people who in  
relationship, nourish our children and each other reflecting,  
acting and moving forward with integrity, truly enacting the  
gospel values where love, compassion, honesty and  
transparency prevail.  
 
March Birthdays 
We wish the following students a happy birthday: 
 

Jufour Nyok, Sullivan Lane, Quinn Vance, Francesca Parnis, Madeleine Chandler, Clarissa 
Salvatore, Sebastian Salvatore, Molly Freeman, Dylan Pozar,Royce Williams, Logan 
Browne-Kerr and Thomas Davis. 
 
 
 



 

  

Welcome Chase Hildebrand  
We are delighted to welcome Chase and his family into our school community. 
Chase has joined the P-1 class. We hope that he and his family enjoy their time at 
our school. 
 

Ride to School Day 21st March! 
Penny from ride to school spoke with us at last 

week’s assembly encouraging us all to be active 
and ride or walk to school when we can. It was 

fabulous to welcome our families this morning as 
they arrived on bikes, scooters or by foot. Much 

fun was had trying out Paddy’s crazy bicycles and 
pedaling hard on the orange juice maker bike. The 

muffin and fruit breakfast was delicious. A Big 
thank you to Penny, Greg and Paddy and to the 

Mt. Alexander Shire for sponsoring this event. 
Thank you to our parents, Billy Lister and the teachers who assisted us 

set up early this morning. 
 

Reconciliation Information Evening & Commitment Mass this 
Sunday at 10.30am 
We hope that you found Denise Arnell’s presentation  
informative, reassuring as well as thought provoking. 
We were delighted that so many attending. It was great to 
have so many of our parishioners attend this meeting as well.  
We look forward to seeing you all this Sunday at 10:30am  
Mass followed by morning tea. 
 
 

Life Education: Parent Information Session 
‘Empowering our children and young people to make safer and healthier choices through education’ 

You are invited to attend our Life Education Parent Information 
Session this Monday March 25th at 9.00 am in the Life Education 
Van which will be located in the playground. This gives you the 
opportunity to learn more about this program. 
 

The topics for this year are as follows: 
 

P-1 : Ready Set Go 
2-3 : Growing Good Friends 
4-5 : Relate, Respect, Connect 
5-6 : Relate, Respect, Connect 
 

You can also visit https://www.lifeeducation.org.au/ for further information about the programs. 

Garden Produce 
Thank you for your support of our kitchen garden. Money raised  
contributes to the ongoing running costs 
of the garden as well as funding our  
cooking program. It is great to hear from 
the children about what they cook with 
their harvest. 
 

https://www.lifeeducation.org.au/


 

  

Our Bug Motel 
Thank you to you all who have made donations for our bug ho-
tel. The children have already discovered numerous mini beasts 
who have inhabited this area. Stay tuned! 
 
Welcome Pauline Kennedy 

 
We are fortunate to have 
Pauline join us as a  
volunteer on Fridays in 
the junior school. Pauline is studying to be a teacher and has 
many creative skills. She was doing watercolor painting with 
the children last week. 
 
 
 
 

Scoliosis Detection 
Please refer to the flyer later in this newsletter which gives information about this condition. It is rec-
ommended that Year 5 girls are screened as per the instructions. 
 
Lost Property 
We have a growing collection of jumpers and some shirts accumulating in lost property. If your child is 
missing any uniform, please come in and look through what we have. It would assist us and your child 
to have their uniform clearly labelled. White permanent clothing markers are available for purchase at 
the newsagent if you need to buy one. 
 
School Uniform 
Our students are required to dress according to our school uniform policy. This is outlined on our 
website and in our school handbook. A reminder that socks are to be navy in colour and footwear 
black.  Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
Huff and Puff 
We are making the most of these beautiful 
mornings and the children are enjoying  
these exercise sessions. I congratulate the 
Year 6 children on their super organisation 
and leadership of these activities. You are 
all welcome to join in these sessions. 
 
Easter Egg Donations 
You will have received a book of 10 tickets to sell for our major 
fundraiser. We welcome donations of Easter Eggs - a basket is 
placed in the front foyer. The children love this event, in the hope 
that they may win a prize to take home for Easter. 
If you require extra tickets please see Karen in the office. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

 
Enhancing Catholic School Identity Survey (ECSI) Due in 1 week 
 

The closing date for this survey is one week away. Thank you to 
those of you who have made the time to complete these surveys. 
We sent home letters two weeks ago to invite you to participate in 
the ECSI survey which will assist us in better understanding how our 
Catholic Identity is expressed in work and practice here at St. Mary’s 
Castlemaine. 
 
 

  
Play is tots' best hope 

  
The following article was in the Herald Sun today. It highlights the importance of play in the early 
years of children’s lives. 

Herald Sun, Melbourne  by LANAI SCARR 20 Mar 2019 

General News - Page 9 - 376 words - ID 1095474915 - Photo: Yes - Type: News Item - Size: 261.00cm2  
 
$3m plan to set them on STEM path  
 
IF our kids want to have better jobs and be smarter in science, technology, engineering and mathematics, they need 
more play time. 
 
That's what a game-changing $3.2 million, five-year study by Monash University researchers is hoping to prove. 
 
The Herald Sun can today unveil the Australia-first project called the Conceptual PlayLab - a probe into how  
play-based education can prepare pre-schoolers to succeed in those STEM subjects. 
 
The research will include a purpose-built app which supports teachers and parents to create a play-based world that 
helps children form ideas and use their imagination to solve problems. 
 
It will follow 130 infants nationwide across their first five years and more than 3000 early childhood teachers, and 
aims to prove that imaginary play helps foster a greater understanding of STEM subjects when they get to school. 
 
Education Minister Dan Tehan said the project would provide a better way forward in teaching STEM to Australian 
children. "We are keeping the economy strong by investing in the skills of our future workforce," Mr Tehan said. 
 
The Conceptual PlayLab is funded through the Australian Research Council Laureate Fellowship, awarded to  
Professor Marilyn Fleer from Monash's education faculty. 
 
"The school-style curriculum is making its way into preschools, which is not a good thing," said Prof Fleer, who has 
worked in the sector for more than 30 years. 
 
"Early childhood education is at a point in history where the teaching and learning of STEM concepts are needed, but 
where large-scale research of how to teach these concepts in Australian play-based settings has not yet been done." 
One in five Australian children is behind in their development when they start school, according to the Australian  
Early Development Census. 
 
Chief executive of Early Childhood Australia, Sam Page, said the research by Monash was "vital". "It's critical that  
we don't push down curriculum and pedagogy meant for older children," she said. 
 
Executive director of The Parenthood, Alys Gagnon, said Australia desperately needed to turn the tide on our  
plummeting academic performance. 
 
"We've seen over the last five years Australia slipping in international rankings in terms of school performance. 
 
We need to map a way forward based on evidence, which this research will provide," she said. 
 
lanai.scarr@news.com.au @pollietracker 



 

  

kind regards, 
Bronwyn Phillips, 

Principal. 

The Catholic University in Leuven, was commissioned by the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria 
Ltd (CECV) to design a process and tools, based on sound research, to accomplish the goal of  
understanding our current Catholic identity and where the school community might like to see itself in 
the future. 
 

The ECSI survey is a key element in this process and your participation would 
be very useful.  The online survey gathers responses from students in Years 5 
and 6, all staff, and a representative sample of parents.  
 
School Closure dates: 
We are dedicated to continuing our professional growth and by law we need 
to engage in ongoing professional learning. The following dates will allow 
time for some of this. 
 
Please add to your calendars: 
Friday March 29th Whole Staff Inquiry Learning PD  
Friday June 7th Whole Staff First Aid Training  
Monday November 4th Whole Staff report writing  
 

Immersion Dress Up Day Friday April 5th 

Please look over the school calendar carefully. We have a Lenten liturgy 
on Thursday April 4th at 2.40 in the library. On Friday April 5th we have 
our Easter Bonnet Parade at 12.30 followed by the Easter Raffle.  On this 
day we will also be having an immersion day for our inquiry units.  This 
will involve students in grade 4 – 6 applying for a role in Egyptian  
society and dressing as an Egyptian person, such as farmer, scribe,  
vizier etc.  Prep to grade 3 can dress as something from Australian  
history, such as a convict, bushranger, indigenous leader, native animal 
etc.   Costumes are to be made from items at home, not bought, and it 

does not have to a full costume.  If your child does not wish to dress up they can wear Friday school 
uniform.  
The P&F are organising a fish and chip lunch from 1pm on this day. They are asked to bring $2.00 to 
contribute to the cost. The children will be offered fish and chips for their lunch and are free to go 
home after this. School officially finishes at 2.30 on this final day of term 1. Thank you for your contin-
ued support of our school. 
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School Photo Day - Monday, 25th March 2019 –  

Arthur Reed Photos  

We will be coming to take annual school photos at St Mary’s Primary School on 25th March, 

2019. 

Ordering has changed this year, so you do not need to purchase photos before photo day.     

Instead you will be able to view and select the images of your child to be included in their   

photo package in our new web shop. 

Go online now and follow these 3 easy steps- 

1. Grab your phone and go to https://order.arphotos.com.au  

2. Enter the image code from your child’s individual flyer (already handed out by your child’s teacher) 

3. Fill in YOUR mobile number and email address. Do this for all of your children at this school. 
 

That’s it! You’ll be notified by email/SMS when images are ready to view and purchase! 

In our NEW web shop you can MIX & MATCH the images included in your package; 

Choose ANY layout, ANY pose or image and purchase Multiple image digital downloads. 

To be notified when images are ready to view - Register Now. 

School PhotosSchool PhotosSchool Photos   

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 

Please be aware that if you 
would like to order 

sibling photos 
(what we call family photos) 
you MUST GO ONLINE 

prior to photo day to 
request this to be done. 

 

The individual child photos 
can be purchased after 

photo day by viewing online and 
selecting photo package and 

using their individual code which 
is on their envelope. 

Please see following information. 

https://order.arphotos.com.au


 

  

P & F News . . . 

CALENDAR: 

Find the P&F private group on Facebook – “Ladies of 
St Mary’s PS” 
Friday 22nd March  –  Social Friday – Goldfields Track Cafe,  

  Harcourt, 7pm 

Friday 5th April  –  Easter raffle, bonnet parade &  

  Fish n chip lunch - $2.00 each child 

Friday, 3rd May –  Ladies Night - Venue to be advised 

Thursday 9th May –  P&F Meeting 9.15am staffroom, all welcome 

Friday 14th June  –  Dads Night, Essendon vs Hawthorn, Buckley  

Saturday 17th Sunday 18th August – Mens Alive weekend @ Parish Room  

Wednesday 18th September – Twilight Sports & Food truck night, TBA 

Sunday 27th October  –    St Mary’s SpringFest & Long Lunch 

St Mary’s Footy Tipping 

 see next page! 

Terracycle 

Colgate Community Challenge! 

 

We have joined the Colgate Chal-

lenge again this year! Start collecting 

your waste including  toothbrushes, 

packaging & containers of any 

brand. Our school will gain points for 

each load of waste and go in draw 

to win garden prizes for our school!  

 

See more information  

on next page! 

 

St Mary’s 

Social Fridays 
 

Friday 22nd March 

7pm, 

Goldfields Track  

Café, Harcourt.  
 

RSVP by 20th March to 

Jo Lawrence 

(Sam & Bianca’s mum) 

Mobile: 0412 839 124 

Easter Egg Donations  

are needed for our annual 

Easter Egg Raffle! 

Egg donations & Easter gifts 

for hampers can be left in a 

basket at reception! 

 

Hot Cross Bun forms to 
be returned to office 

with money by Tuesday 
2nd April  

Last Day of Term Easter  

Celebrations! 
Friday 5th April 

Fish n Chip lunch $2 per child  

(give to teacher on day) 

Assembly including drawing the East-
er Raffle, Bonnet Parade & a visit by 
the Easter Bunny! 

 

St Vincents Fashion  

Parade & Mothers Day 

Lunch 
 

Date to be  

advised 

Dads Night! 

Friday 14th June 

7pm 
 

Essendon vs Hawthorn 
 

A night just for the dads 

to enjoy a catch up with 

nibbles and BYO drinks in 

the Buckley Room! 

Save the Date! 

St Mary’s SpringFest & 

Long Lunch 

Sunday October 27th 

 
 
 
 

St Vincent de Paul Coin 

Drive! 
 

A collection tin will be 

located in the  

foyer all year! 

Food Bank 

St Mary’s is continuing 
its food bank to help 
families in need within 
the school community. 
If you would like to be 
on the contact list to 
make emergency meals 
please pass your name 
and contact details onto 
Kari Aldridge (mob 
0402076340) 

 



 

  

 

Colgate Community Garden 
 

The Committee has registered St Mary’s to participate in the Terracycle Colgate  

Community Garden again this year.  This a great initiative to recycle used toothbrushes, 

containers, and packaging. Any brand accepted and please leave in the green wheelie 

bin located in the foyer of the school.  Spread the word, our aim is to involve the whole 

community with collection points at the school and  

Castlemaine Fitness Centre.   

 

Be sure to Vote DAILY for our school also  

following the link below - not only does our  

school go into a draw to win garden prizes  

but also the more votes the more chances  

of winning recycled garden sets and upcylcled  

pencil cases. 
 

See Flyer and Vote for our School St Mary’s  

Castlemaine at https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting 
 

Entries and voting closes 30th September 2019! START COLLECTING & VOTING 
NOW!!! 

 

  
  
  

PAPER ROUNDSPAPER ROUNDS  
 

Hey Kids – time to earn some  

pocket money!   

We have paper rounds available 

with the Midland Express –  

one day per week 

Call Julie 54 72 1788 or drop into 

the Castlemaine office –  

29 Templeton Street Castlemaine 

https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting
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